THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
June 9, 2020

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on June 9, 2020 via Zoom. The following members were present: Angie Pearman, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Kelly Hargett, ED, Molly Smith, 1st Vice President, Monte Long, Treasurer, Rick Pierce, Mark Chandler, Anne Coltrane, and Kevin Masten. The following members were absent:   Kim Herman, 2nd Vice President, Chandra Parker, Jason Grubbs, Past President, William Hairston, Kristi Record, Wayne Mabe, Bertha Prim, and John Wolfe, ex officio.  President, Angie Pearman, called the meeting to order at 4:06p.m.
President Angie Pearman opened the meeting and welcomed new members, Kevin Masten, William Hairston, and Kristi Record.

Minutes from the March 10th meeting were approved as electronically sent.
Overview of Museum:  Kelly Hargett went over her report on the history of the Museum highlighting yearly events and accomplishments from 2013. Report is attached to official minutes. The Board discussed each year’s accomplishments.
    Anne Coltrane suggested using the outdoor pad for larger events if the Museum is too small.
Strategic Plan: Kelly Hargett, ED, went over her strategic plan, attached to official minutes. She said that we may want to slow down moving the schoolhouse. The members discussed whether it should stay at the 4th of July Park and the need for some stabilization now at the village so that activity can be generated. Anne and Kelly reminded the Board that we still have parts of the jail.
Treasurer’s report:  Monte Long went over his report, attached to official minutes, highlighting 
The following items:

        Total Current Assets: $124,344.78

        Unrestricted Operating Funds: $7,831.11

Morris House: Kelly reported that she and Kevin have been working on quotes ranging from $11,000 to $30,000 range. We will go with lowest bid to remove vinyl siding and paint outside. Kevin said work should take 2-3 weeks. Kelly said that the town has budgeted roof for Morris House and Muesum and Doran Maltba is trying to get the Museum roof done first.
President’s Report: Angie offered a vote to not have a meeting in July. The Board agreed and our next meeting will be August 11.
    She will be sending out an email to all members to find out what each one is interested in to contribute to Museum efforts

    Angie presented two projects coming up;

        Holiday Experience Around the Village: Kelly suggested having a Christmas tree by the village to get more skaters and civic groups can get involved to help. It can be a Christmas town connected to Harmon Park. 

    Molly added that we could light the tree during the Chamber’s Christmas in downtown.

    Anne mentioned that birdseed balls can be used and the village could be converted into a snowman village.

    Rick and Anne volunteered for the Christmas committee. Rick added that we are in the perfect spot for a Christmas centerpiece.

        Happy Birthday Celebration: This will be held in March and we need to get interested people involved in groups. Kelly will present ideas at the August meeting.

    Anne added that we need to have an alternative plan foe everything due to Covid-19. 

    Anne asked Kelly if she needed any help at the Museum and Kelly said she’d ask.

Depot: Angie reported that she and Kelly have been cleaning up the Depot after Russ left it in disarray. The conference room will be painted before we can begin meeting there    
    Rick and Anne offered to help

    Kevin said Fridays would be good for his superintendents to help.

    Rick asked about the caboose and who was responsible. Kelly said that the town doesn’t own that property. It was donated to a model train group and the man who owns it wants to sell it.

ST. Paul’s Cemetery: Kelly told the Board that mapping has been done of unmarked graves using ground radar. 88 graves have been found. Marble Granite World is putting in markers.

    Mark Chandler said that we need to send thank you letters.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:10.
                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                   Kay Pinnix,

                                                   Secretary
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